
    Traffic Committee Agenda 
Wednesday February 15, 2023  

 

 

Meeting commenced at 1:00 p.m. in the Chief’s Conference Room 

 

Present at Meeting:  Chief Ryan, Lt Egan, Officer Stone, Russ Arnold, Dennis Frazao and Amber 

Rush 

New Business: 

0223-01: Concern from Miss Porter’s school re: amount of traffic, speed and disregard for 

traffic light at Main and Mountain.  

Speed study was done showing that the average speed is less than 35 mph. Therefore, data 

showed speed isn’t an issue, so requesting the state do a study wouldn’t be warranted. Russ 

Arnold will be meeting on 2/27 with members of Miss Porter’s security staff: Mike Bergin and 

Rich Higley, with the suggestion of bringing back the crossing guard for that area. In the interim, 

we will send a letter to the state DOT requesting the data containing how many times/when the 

crosswalk button is pushed be sent to Rich Higley with Miss Porter’s. 

Item Closed, pending data received from DOT. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 1:15 pm 

 

  Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Amber Rush 
Public Safety Management Specialist 
 
 

 


